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INFORMATION/DATES 

Pacific Northwest  

United Methodist Women 

Spiritual Retreat 

March 22-24, 2019 

 

Inland Missional District  

Annual Meeting 

September 14, 2019 

 

************************ 

New Web address  

https://www.pnwumc.org/

umw 

Published:  December 2018 

Timely Reflections 
 

Inland Missional District of the United Methodist Church 

United Methodist Women                                                

Celebrating Our Heritage While Moving Forward  

Madelyn’s Message 

This is the time of year when we focus on our blessings and thank-
fulness for what God has done in our lives. This is the time of the 
year when many units participate in “The World Thank Offering”.  
The World Thank Offering is one of United Methodist Women’s five 
channels of undesignated Mission Giving. This channel of Mission 
Giving is an opportunity for individuals to respond to God's abun-
dance and grace with spontaneous gifts of gratitude. The funds col-
lected are used in the total program of mission and advocacy in the 
United States and around the world. The World Thank Offering, giv-
en freely and abundantly in response to God's goodness, has been 
the way of life for United Methodist Women for almost 150 years. 
 
As I reflect upon this last year as your president, I am overwhelmed 
and thankful for the many blessings I have received through United 
Methodist Women.  I am blessed by the many friendships I have 
gained through my local unit, the district and conference.  I was 
blessed by the spiritual growth retreat held by our district in April.  I 
felt such warmth, excitement and caring from the units I visited. I 
was inspired by Assembly 2018 and  looking forward to Jurisdiction 
in 2020.  I was blessed to be at the Consecration of Lynn Swedberg, 
Deaconess from the Inland Missional District.  I am humbled by the 
work of United Methodist Women.  When I realize how many schol-
arships alone are given to those in third world countries that would 
not have had this opportunity it takes my breath away. United Meth-
odist Women are blessing 96 mission institutes through the country 
and making possible for a difference in the lives of women, children 
and youth.  I am  most thankful though for you, a United Methodist 
Woman in a local unit.  With your local unit you have prayed, offered 
opportunities for personal spiritual growth,  supported projects that 
met your community’s needs and helped raise money to support the 
work of United Methodist Women. You bring joy to the hearts of so 
many.  United Methodist Women could not have been here for 150 
years if not for the women of the local unit.  

 
I am looking forward to this next year as your president and for the 
blessings waiting for me as a United Methodist Women.      
 
Madelyn Bafus, President, Inland Missional District 
Maddyb47@msn.com 
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2018-2019 
Inland Missional District  
United Methodist Women 

 
President:  Madelyn Bafus 
(maddyb47@msn.com) 
509-869-8213 
Vice President: Donna Bagwell 
(donna@idahobagwells.net) 
208-946-9983 
Secretary: Marilyn Wudarcki 
(mwudarcki@gmail.com) 
208-265-5968 
Treasurer: Charlene Mullis 
(charlenemullis@gmail.com)  
208-267-9262 
Education & Interpretation:  
Linda Hansen 
(tweetiword@yahoo.com)  
208-620-0158 
Membership, Nurture & Outreach: 
Judy Dirks 
(judydirks@meadowcrk.com) 
208-267-3859 
Communications Coordinator:  
Marilyn Wudarcki 
(mwudarcki@gmail.com)  
208-265-5968 
Social Action:  Joan Grater 
(zanyzane19@yahoo.com)   
509-280-2907  
Program Resources 
Sue McGovney 
(smcgovney@gmail.com) 
509-924-1555  
Spiritual Growth: Melissa Jaquette 
(missjaquette@gmail.com) 
208-9221-2136 
Committee on Nominations: 
Suellen Crettol 
(screttol40@gmail.com)   
208-263-1731 
Committee on Nominations:  
Ann Fritz  
(rannfritz@gmail.com  
509-220-9192 
 

NEWS FROM YOUR INLAND MISSIONAL  
DISTRICT TREASURER   

 
Thank you for all that you do for Women, Children, and 
Youth in the Inland Missional District and around the 
world.   
 
To accomplish all that we need to do, it is imperative 
that we meet our Pledge to Mission.  Currently, we are 
behind in our Inland Missional Pledge to Mission.  Our 
Pledge to Mission is $30,000.  The deadline to send 
2018 Pledge to Mission to me is December 15.  Re-
member, designated dollars (UMCOR, Tacoma Com-
munity House, Atlantic Street Center, etc.) do not 
count toward Pledge to Mission.   
 
If possible, please send an extra $5 or $10 per United 
Methodist Women member in your unit.  Don’t forget to 
empty your treasury except for what is needed to fund 
your beginning of the year projects..   
 
Charlene Mullis 
charlenemullis@gmail.com 

Program Resources 
Hello. 
I am the recently elected Secretary of Program Re-
sources for the Inland Missional District. I am  a wife, 
mother, grandmother and most important of all a Unit-
ed Methodist Woman. 
 
In an effort to be better stewards of our finances, Na-
tional is implementing a pilot program in 2019.  I will 
not have books available for sale at the district annual 
meeting in September. Instead each unit or individual 
is being encouraged to purchase their own books.  The 
reading list with the descriptions of the books and the 
order forms will be available at  
www.unitedmethodistwomen.org/reading program. 
Many of the books come as E-books.  If you don't have 
a Kindle or Nook you can read e-books on your com-
puter, tablet or smart phone on the Kindle Free Kindle 
app for IOS, Android, Mac and PC.  Some of the books 
may even be available at your local library. I will send 
out updates to all of the local units as soon as I get 
them from National. 
 
Sue McGovney 
smcgovney@gmail.com 
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Idaho Legislative Advocacy Event 

We voted, but that's not the end of the story!  

Idaho United Methodist Women Legislative Event 

Boise First UMC, 717 N. 11th, Boise, Idaho 
 Excitement builds for the United Methodist Women Legislative Event, February 24- 25, 2019 
in   Boise, sponsored by the Oregon-Idaho Conference of United Methodist Women.   
 Idaho voters approved the expansion of Medicaid in Idaho by a wide margin.  Sage District 
United Methodist Women have adopted Maternal and Child Health as the focus of our social justice 
efforts, so our question is:  how do we proceed to help ensure the expanded Medicaid program is 
properly funded and implemented?  
 Local advocates will be speaking at the Sunday seminars, beginning with District 18 Repre-
sentative Ilana Rubel at 3:30. Rep. Rubel will explain what is happening in the Idaho legislature to 
fund the Medicaid expansion.   She will also address the status of the bill to repeal the religious ex-
emption for parents who withhold life-saving medical care for their children.  
 With all the attention on healthcare this year, we don’t want to forget education.  Rod Gramer 

of Idaho Business Education will review pending legislation to fund and promote education in Idaho. 
  Monday, the 25

th
, attendees will have the opportunity to have a guided tour of the capitol, sit 

in on committee meetings, and have lunch with legislators who welcome a lively exchange of ideas.  
 Register and join us!  Invite a friend or two - and they don't have to be a member of United 
Methodist Women to attend.  Everyone is welcome!   https://www.umoi.org/umw for more infor-
mation. 
 

Registration Form 

Name________________________________________________ 

Address______________________________________________ 

City_________________________________ Zip_____________ 

Phone___________ Email_______________________________ 

Home church________________________Host Housing ____ Sun._____ Mon._____ 

allergy to pets_______________________________ special needs__________________________ 

Transportation needed: yes_____ no_____ 

Guided tour of the Capitol Building? Yes______ No____________ 

Registration Fee Full attendance $25___ (includes Sunday supper; Monday lunch & materials)  

Sunday $15___ (includes supper and materials) Monday $15___ (includes lunch, and materials) 

Please return the registration fee and form by February 18, 2019 

Elinor Chehey elinorchehey, @gmail.com  

617 N Ross Street Boise, Idaho 83702 

 

Please make checks payable to UMW. Confirmation of your registration will be sent to you upon re-

ceiving your completed form and fee. 

For additional information, contact: Mary Getchell, 208-860-2715, mlgetchell@aol.com. 

https://www.umoi.org/umw
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NEWS FROM THE VICE PRESIDENT 
 

I would like to thank everyone who attended 
the 2018 Inland Missional District Annual 
Meeting at Community Methodist Church in 
Coeur d’Alene.  It was a very meaningful day, 
and the Community UMC unit of United Meth-
odist Women did an incredible job hosting the 
meeting. 
 
There were approximately 70 women who at-
tended the meeting.  We enjoyed the delicious 
continental breakfast and lunch, the awesome 
music led by Melissa and Laura Jaquette, the 
very inspiring installation ceremony of the new 
Inland Missional District officers led by Karen 
Peacock, and the keynote speaker Robin 
Gregory, who spoke about Maternal and Child 
Health Care.  In addition, $740 offering was 
collected, of which $362 was donated to the 
Union Gospel Mission. 
 
SAVE THE DATE! The 2019 Inland Missional 
District Annual Meeting will be held at the 
Clarkston United Methodist Church on Satur-
day, September 14, with the United Methodist 
Women unit from Asotin co-hosting.  Please 
plan to be there! 
 
As we enter the holiday season I wish for eve-
ryone a Thanksgiving and Christmas filled with 
love, family and friends.   
 
Donna Bagwell 
donna@idahobagwells.net 

 

MEMBERSHIP NURTURE & OUTREACH 
 

As your new Membership Nurture & Outreach 
Mission Coordinator, I have been enjoying get-
ting to know you in the Inland Missional District 
Local Units who have that role or who perform 
the tasks of that office.  While we may not have 
met in person, I have appreciated your email re-
plies and notes.   
 
One of our important duties is to turn in the Unit 
census.  I want to stress that this should be an 
accurate count of actual members of your UMW 
Unit---NOT number of women in your church.  
The census questions are designed to inform de-
cision making at the National, Conference and 
District levels. New resources are being created 
to support our Local Units.  A goal of National is 
to increase membership by 2% at the District by 
2020 so feedback from Unit leaders through the 
census is critical in helping plan strategically to 
meet that goal.  While we have until March to 
complete our Unit census, we should all be put-
ting this on our agendas earlier in the year.  I will 
be contacting you right after the holidays with 
specific “how to’s” and available to help you 
through the process.  I am confident that Inland 
will have 100% reporting to celebrate! 
 
My hope is that all of us be sure to invite and in-
clude women new to our churches and those 
who have not previously attended or joined 
UMW.   Winter can be a gloomy time, lonely for 
some, a time especially important to reach out to 
others and to nurture one another.  We have a 
rich 150 year legacy of mission.  Let’s be bold 
about sharing our story! 
 

Judy Dirks, judydirks@meadowcrk.com 

GIVING THANKS FOR SAYING “YES”!!  
 
As members of the Committee on Nominations, Ann Fritz and I want to shout out a huge thank 
you to each of the District Officers who said “YES” to serving on the Inland Missional District 
Committee which gives us a complete slate.  We appreciate Madelyn, Donna, Marilyn, Charlene, 
Linda, Joan, Sue, Melissa and Judy who are definitely passionate and committed to Our Purpose.  
Included in this newsletter is a complete listing of our officers and their e-mail information.  The 
rest of their contact information will be included in the 2019 Directories. We are here to serve 
and if at any time a unit would like an officer to visit their meeting, please don’t hesitate to issue 
them an invitation.  Serving on the District Team is a very rewarding experience for each of us. 
 
Suellen Crettol, screttol40@gmail.com 
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EDUCATION AND INTREPRETATION 
 

What is on your agenda for the next few weeks?  In addition to the holidays  the United Methodist 
Church has much in store as the decisions that will be made at the February 2019 conference.  
These decisions will concern all of us, all the way down to local churches and possibly United Meth-
odist Women.  The main purpose of UMW is mission, and I am sure that will not change.  But I have 
been wondering how the changes may effect our units and their work.   
 
In an article by Bishop Michael J. Coyner, retired from Indiana Conference,  he makes several 
points about what we must do to prepare for the results.  First he states that nothing may happen. 
His next step is to prepare our congregations by continuing to do the ministry that is already being 
done.  To be encouraging of our pastors, to be faithful and focused on our missions, and to get back 
to our main business of our church.  Further he suggest that we pray and study the results  to have 
mature discussions about our future.  This is heartening news as I believe we must continue with 
our UMW missions regardless of the changes. 
 
Another BIG concern I believe is the plight of the refugees from Honduras, El Salvador and Guate-
mala.  They are faced with deep poverty and violence at home.  The Council of Bishops have is-
sued this statement: “These migrant sisters and brothers have been villainized.  Yet as we have 
sought to minister to them along their perilous journey, what we have seen on the whole is human 
beings of great and deep faith who have placed their lives in God’s hands.” 
 
I feel helpless as I watch the news reports of this tragic situation.  Other than prayer I’m not sure 
what I can do.  When discussing this with fellow United Methodists, we decided these  migrants 
must be treated with dignity, humanity, and compassion as the Bishops have stated in their state-
ment. 
 
May you feel the blessings of Christmas time as we celebrate Jesus’ birthday. 
 
Linda Hansen, tweetiword@yahoo.co 

                                   2019 
 

February 16, 2019  Inland Missional District Executive Meeting, TBA 

February 24-25, 2019 Idaho Legislative Event, Boise First UMC, Boise, ID 

March 22-24, 2019  PNW UMW Spiritual Retreat, Lazy F Retreat Center, Ellensburg, WA 

May 5, 2019   Inland Missional District Executive Meeting/Leadership Development, 
    TBA 

July 12-14, 2019  Mission u, Central Washington University, Ellensburg, WA 

August 3, 2019  Inland Missional District Executive Meeting/Leadership Development, 
    TBA 

September 14, 2019  Inland Missional District Annual Meeting, Clarkston UMC, Clarkston, WA 

November 2, 2019  Inland Missional District Executive Meeting/Leadership development,  
    Davenport, UMC, Davenport, WA 

April 17-19, 2020  Jurisdiction - Tempe, AZ 

May 20-22, 2022  Assembly — Orlando FL 

mailto:tweetiword@yahoo.co
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When Did Everybody Else Get So Old 
Indignities,Compromises , and the Unexpected Grace Of Midlife 

 
by Jennifer Grant 

Nurturing for Community 
 

What is considered midlife? Forty, Forty -two, or Fifty?  Is midlife ahead for you or is it 
long past? 
 

This book examines the physical, spiritual and emotional changes unique to the middle years.  Jen-
nifer Grant is a working mother of four who writes a humorous and tender account of her life that tran-
sitions from sippy cups and soccer games through the challenges of dealing with teenagers and their 
struggles to become responsible adults to the sagging effects of aging. 
 
She also shares about her sister’s depression and cancer and grief over her death. 
This book will evoke lots of laughter and some tears 
 
Sue McGovney, smcgovney@gmail.com 

The Pacific Northwest Conference 
United Methodist Women Present: 

“Sisterhood of Grace” 
Spiritual Retreat 

March 22-24, 2019 
Lazy F Camp and Retreat Center 
16170 Manastash Road 
Ellensburg WA 98926 
 
Is yours the heart of a servant but lately you are too busy, tired, stressed out, burned out and in need of girl talk, 
frolic, relaxation and spiritual uplifting?  Have you been promising yourself that you will take more time to ex-
ercise, spend time with friends, read scripture, do crafts?  We have been planning with you in mind! 
 
We will have available: 
1.  Insightful Bible study 
2.  Silver Sneakers exercise class 
3.  Bible journaling 
4.  Nature walk 
5.  Making cards and bookmarks. 
 
Send in your registration by February 15, 2019 
Scholarships are available.  
Fees are transferable but not refundable.  
Registration is from 3-5 pm on Friday. 
We will close with communion on Sunday. 
More details will be sent with your confirmation letter.  
Any questions? Contact Fran Houser 
509-882-4239    timandfran@centurylink.net 

 March 23, 2019ðCELEBRATE 
Still need unit photographs.  Please send unit photos to 

m.aaufenkamp@gmail.com 

mailto:timandfran@centurylink.net
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2019 UNITED METHODIST WOMEN SPIRITUAL RETREAT - "SISTERHOOD OF GRACE"  
MARCH 22- MARCH 24, 2019 

LAZY F CAMP AND RETREAT CENTER, 
 16170 MANASTASH ROAD, ELLENSBURG, WA 98926     

 
REGISTRATION DEADLINE FEBRUARY 15, 2019 

 
HEALTH HISTORY 

 
Name _____________________________________________________Church_____________________ 
Email ________________________________________________________________________________ 
Mailing Address________________________________________________________________________  
City_______________________________________________ State ______ Zip _____________ 
Telephone (home)___________________________________ Other _______________________  
Family Doctor or Healthcare  
Facility___________________________________________Phone______________________  
Address/City/State/Zip _________________________________________________________  
EmergencyContac________________________________________Phone_____________________  
SecondaryContact________________________________________Phone______________________  

 
If you are taking medications at this time and bringing them to the retreat, please attach a list of the 

medications.  
If you have any special needs, dietary needs or restrictions which would affect your participation, 

please attach this information to the registration form.  
In signing this form, I hereby certify that this information is correct and complete as far as I know. I 

hereby give permission to the Retreat Leadership to provide routine health care, administer pre-
scribed medications, and seek emergency medical treatment to include ordering x-rays or routine 
tests. In case of a medical need, I understand that every effort will be made to contact the above-
named emergency contact person. In the event they cannot be reached, I hereby give permission to 
the physician selected by the Retreat Leadership to secure and administer treatment, including hos-
pitalization. I agree to the release of any records necessary for insurance purposes. I authorize use of 
photos for future publicity.  

  
Signature _____________________________________________________Date__________ 
                                     

Registration 
(please check where appropriate) 
____$125 Skyline Cabin Upper Bunk (includes towel, bedding, and 5 meals)  
____$125 Skyline Cabin Lower Bunk (includes towel, bedding, and 5 meals)  
____$115 All other cabins Upper Bunk (5 meals, you will need to provide towels and sleeping bag) 
___ $115 All other cabins Lower Bunk (5 meals, you will need to provide towels and sleeping bag) 
 

Skyline assignments are on a first-come, first-serve basis. 
 

Please List Roommates____________________________________________________ 

                                  

Make checks payable to: Pacific Northwest Conference UMW  

Please send completed registration form and check total cost of____________        

 

To: Linda Key --28112 239th PL SE--Maple Valley, WA 98038-5123 

Phone (509)830-1960—E-Mail Lmkey1021@comcast.net 
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Timely Reflections 
 

is the newsletter of the                      
Inland District  

of United Methodist Women. 
It is published four times per year. 

Complimentary copies are sent to the 
following: Pacific Northwest 

Conference Leaders,  
Conference UMW Officers,  

Inland District UMW Officers, other 
District Presidents in the PNW 

Conference, Local UMW Unit Officers, 
Pastors, Inland District 

Superintendent, and the PNW 
Conference Office. 

  
This newsletter is available online at  

www.pnwumc.org/umw 
  

If your address changes or mail is 
being forwarded, please contact 

Madelyn Bafus 
maddyb47@msn.com  

  

 

Inland Missional District            
United Methodist Women 

115 N Raymond Road 
Spokane Valley, WA 99206 

 

2019 Newsletter  
Deadline Dates 

 
February 15  

May 15  
August 15  

November 15 

PURPOSE 
Of The United Methodist Women 

 

The organized unit of United Methodist Women shall be a 
community of women whose PURPOSE is to know God and 
to experience freedom as whole persons through Jesus 
Christ; to develop a creative, supportive fellowship; and to 
expand concepts of mission through participation in the 
global ministries of the United Methodist Church.  

HELP Save Postage.  
To receive Timely Reflections by  
email, send your e-mail address to   

Madelyn Bafus 
maddyb47@msn.com 


